WESTMESTON PARISH COUNCIL            
MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL  MEETING OF COUNCIL  HELD at the Parish Hall on Tuesday 9TH MAY 2017 AT 7.45pm

PRESENT :-

Mr. R. Mills   -   Chairman



Mr. M. Clark



Mrs. C. Farrands




Mrs. K. Golding




Mrs. T. Haughton




Mrs. C. Mills



Mr. V. Tickner
In Attendance:

Clerk to the Council - Mrs. C. Swan MBE
1. Election of Chairman for the ensuing year:   Rob Mills was proposed and unanimously elected as Chairman.   A Declaration of Acceptance of Office was signed.
2. Apologies for Absence: nil.              
3. Minutes of the previous meetings held on 14th March and 4th April 2017 (previously circulated) were approved and signed by the Chairman. 
4. Declarations of Interest:   The Chairman declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 11.   Mrs. C. Mills declared a non-pecuniary interest in item 11.
5.  Election of Vice-Chairman:   Cathy Mills was elected as Vice-Chairman.  Appointments as Lead Members for the following:-   (a)  Planning – Rob Mills and Mark Clark:  (b)  Highways and road safety issued -  Rob Mills, Cathy Mills & Kendal Golding:   (c)  Rights of Way – Cathy Mills:  (d)  Environment & Tree Warden – Vincent Tickner:  (e)  Neighbourhood Plan – all members:  (f)  Westmeston Common Land – Tessa Haughton:  (g)  Church Corner maintenance -  Cathy Mills:  (h)  Two members as Internal Auditors – Mark Clark & Cathy Mills:  (i)  Website – two members as monitors -  Mark Clark & Cathy Mills.     
6.  Appointments to External Bodies:-  (a)   East Sussex Association of Local Councils Ltd. – two voting members:   Chairman & one other to be decided.   (b)   Lewes District Association of Local Councils:   Vincent Tickner.
7. The Annual Return for 2016/17:  (a)  A copy of the Internal Auditor’s communication, setting out the Audit Plan was previously circulated to members and approved.   The Annual Governance Statement set out on page two of the Annual Return was also approved.   (b)   The accounting statements set out in the Annual Return were considered.
8. Approval of the Accounting Statements:   The following Resolution was put:   That the accounting statements as set out in the Annual Return for 2016/17 be accepted and approved.   Passed unanimously.
9. Authorisation to the Chairman to sign and date the Annual Return for 2016/17:   The Chairman was unanimously authorised to sign and date the Return and the Clerk was instructed to submit same to External Auditors PKF Littlejohn LLP.
10. Financial Matters:-    
(a)   Year End bank reconciliation for 2016/17 (copies previously circulated) was approved.

(b) Statement of Receipts and Payments (previously circulated) was approved.

(c) Annual risk assessment and Asset Register (previously circulated) were noted and approved.

(d) The following invoices were approved for payment:

SSALC Ltd. – annual subscription for 2017/18:   £90.39 cheque no. 070

Zurich Municipal – Annual Insurance Cover:  £303.05       “       “  071

Mulberry & Co. Internal Audit fee:   £95.00   073

Church Corner maintenance: reimbursement to Mrs. C. Mills for April and May fees paid to gardener: £70.00  chq no.  072
(e) The receipt of a donation of £100 from a local business towards signage was noted.   A letter of thanks and appreciation is being sent.

(f) Re-appointment of Internal Auditor Mark Mulberry for 2017/18 – the terms of engagement & audit plan circulated to internal audit members:   Approved.

11. Jubilee Pathway – Funding of Repairs:   The Chairman – having declared a non-pecuniary interest as a Trustee of the WJPT – vacated the Chair.   Mark Clark took the Chair.   Rob Mills referred to the explanatory paper circulated to all members previously.   He explained the effects of heavy usage combined with inclement weather on several areas of the pathway, which could not be repaired by volunteers alone.   Members discussed full details as set out in the paper (copy appended).   It was proposed and agreed that a grant of £1,860 be made to the Westmeston Jubilee Pathway Trust.   Members expressed full support for the project and hope the work can be carried out as soon as possible.   Mrs. Mills took no part in this item. 

12. Planning Matters:-   

(a)   Planning applications received:  Car park in Keymer Road (Ditchling Parish):   Members expressed support for this application
(b) No other applications received.
13. Highway Matters:-

(a)   Rights of Way: Nothing was reported.   (b)  Spatham Lane Railway crossing:   The Chairman said that matters were proceeding.   Details are set out in the Chairman’s report to the Parish Meeting (copies circulated).   (c)   It was agreed to invite the newly elected District Councillor Mrs. Osborne to attend the next meeting in the hope that support would be given to resolving traffic related issues in the parish.   
14. Neighbourhood Plan:   Members expressed appreciation for the talk given by Mike Burr to the Annual Parish Meeting (just held).   It was clear that the NP was now on track and the Chairman was authorised to support the submission to LDC & SDNP – as previously recorded in the Minutes of 10th January 2017.    Full information about the Plan and the process now in train is available on the appropriate website.
15. Lewes District Association of Local Councils:   Members considered rejoining the Association.   It was agreed to do so but on the condition that all actions proposed to be taken on behalf of  members of the Association, be properly shown on the Agenda and recorded accurately in the Minutes of meetings.   It was acknowledged that LDALC can be a useful conduit for representation and communication between local councils in the District and other authorities.    Vincent Tickner was confirmed as WPC representative.   
16. Annual Risk Assessment:   Tessa Haughton and Cathy Mills were appointed to carry out inspection of the items set out in the Risk Assessment approved at item 10c.
17. Website Matters including consideration of proposal to open a Facebook page in the name of Westmeston Parish Council :   Cathy Mills said that whilst the present website is a good means of communication with residents – younger people are likely to be reached more often using the latest forms of communication such as Facebook.   Members discussed the risks and advantages of the proposal.   It was agreed that strict monitoring will be required and that a trial period of one year be instituted – with all members being administrators, co-ordinated by Cathy Mills.   This was approved.
18. Items for information and referral to next meeting:   (a)   Review of WPC Standing Orders and Financial Regulations (as recommended by the Internal Auditor).   (b)   To note arrangements for the Summer Fayre at the Parish Hall on Saturday 29th July.   Additional items to be sent to the Clerk by 30th June please.
19. Date of next meeting:   Tuesday 11th July 2017 at 7.30pm. 
 Signed................................................
Chairman.       
